
From: Tom Davis <tom1960davis@yahoo.com>
To: Webb, BethBethWebb@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov 

Mottel, HaleyHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov 
Cindy Gravescgraves@harveyandbattey.com

Date: 12/19/2014 11:51:21 AM
Subject: Re: Meeting with Governor Haley, Dec. 30th at 1:00 PM

Our real-estate department has its year-end meeting that day.

Tom

On Dec 19, 2014, at 11:28 AM, "Webb, Beth" <BethWebb@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Good morning,

Governor Haley would like to have an area meeting with the Allendale, Bamberg, Barnwell, Beaufort, Colleton,
Hampton and Jasper legislative delegations. The meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 30th at 1:00 pm in 
the Brown Building, Room 252.

Please let me know if you are able to attend by December 23rd. I can be reached via email at bethwebb@gov.sc. 
gov and via phone at 803-609-8583.

Best,
Beth Webb

Beth Webb
Commerce Liaison and Special Projects
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
Office: 803-734-6059
Cell: 803-609-8583
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